TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN


DRAFT MINUTES OF TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING
MARCH 19, 2013
COMMUNITY SERVICE BUILDING
TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP

Present:  Martel, Schultz, Amos and Windiate
Absent:  Goossen
Audience:  7

1.  Meeting convened at 7:00 PM followed by the pledge to the flag.
2.  Minutes:  Motion by Schultz to approve the Minutes of February 19, 2013 with one typo was seconded and passed 4-0.  In item 2, line 2, change the date from 2012 to 2013.  Motion by Schultz to approve the Minutes of February 25, 2013 Special Budget Work Session as prepared was seconded and passed 4-0.  The Motion by Amos to approve the Minutes of February 27, 2013 Special Budget Work Session as prepared was seconded and passed 4-0.  Motion by Schultz to approve the Minutes of the March 7, 2013 Special Budget Work Session as prepared was seconded and passed 4-0.  Motion by Schultz to approve the Minutes of March 14, 2013 Special Budget Work Session as prepared was seconded and passed 4-0.
3. Announcements:  There will be elections on May 7, 2013 for both Central Lake and Elk Rapids Schools.  Both are asking for Operating Millage Renewals for their districts.  Polls are open here from 7:00 am until 8:00 pm.  
4. Agenda Content:  Motion by Schultz to approve Agenda was seconded and passed 4-0.
5. Citizen Commentary:  There was none.
6. Consent Agenda:  Motion by Windiate to approve Consent Agenda was seconded and passed 4-0. 
7. Informational Items:  Jim Walworth was present to report on Planning Commission activities.  Their work to review the entire Zoning Ordinance will continue; A-Ga-Ming has submitted their Site Plan for rezoning from PRD to PUD.  The question will be how to control the noise situation from events such as wedding receptions.
8. For Discussion/ Action:
A.  TLT Road Work and Plan:  Antrim County Road Commissioner Burt Thompson presented material for the township to review regarding current transportation funding in Michigan and Antrim County.  The material also included proposed changes to the funding coming from both Governor Snyder and the legislature.  Options being discussed include wholesale fuel tax changes, increased vehicle registration fees and increased state sales tax.  Any of these options has the potential to almost double the funding to the county.  There will be much debate over the next few months about what is the best way to increase transportation funding.  Thompson is suggesting as many people as possible contact Senator Walker and Representative MacMaster asking for an increase to transportation funding but no change to the distribution formula.  Contact the Township if you would like more information.
B.  Zoning Ordinance Change to Village Zone:  Jim Walworth outlined the process the Planning Commission has gone through to amend the Village Zone.  It began with the idea of easing the process of starting a business in the township by making some businesses a matter of right rather than requiring a special use permit.  The Village Business zone was created with this in mind.  The Village Residential zone is very similar to the current ordinance, in that the owner retains the ability to go through a site plan review to do business as a Special Use.  The last change was to make all shoreline property R1.  After brief discussion, the Motion by Schultz to approve the recommendation of the Planning Commission to amend Chapter X of the Zoning Ordinance, as stated in Version 10: Village District, dated February 18, 2013, was seconded and passed 4-0 by roll call vote, with Goossen absent from the voting.  The Motion by Windiate to approve the recommendation of the Planning Commission to adopt the maps of Eastport and Torch Lake Village as shown on Version 4, dated 12/11/12 was seconded and passed 4-0 roll call vote, with Goossen absent from the voting.  The Ordinance will become effective 8 days after being published in the newspapers.  A summary of the amendments will be published, with the entire version available in the township office or on the website at torchlaketownship.org.
C.  Possible Website Additions:  There was discussion of having all the Minutes from Township Board, Planning Commission and ZBA added to website with the ability to “search” key phrases using a Google search box.  Hicks is also recommending certain TLT forms be converted to .pdf so residents can fill them out on-line and email to the appropriate official rather than having to print and mail the application.  After brief discussion it was decided to give Hicks the go ahead on both of those items.
D.  Wage Schedule:  The pay schedule was reviewed with one change from “Cross Trained EMS/Fire” to “Cross Trained Position”.  Martel gave a brief explanation of this position, which would put an additional cross-trained employee in the building 6:00 AM until 6:00PM Monday through Friday.  Motion by Schultz to approve the 2013-14 Pay Schedule as presented was seconded and approved 4-0 roll call vote, with Goossen absent from voting.
E.  EMS Ride Along:  The EMS Director would like the ability to recommend EMS employees have the opportunity to gain experience, if needed, on an ALS ambulance.  To ensure the employee is covered by our insurance, our agent recommended the Board make a motion approving the ride time.  After discussion, the Motion by Martel states the EMS Director is allowed to assign EMS personnel to ride along on advanced ambulances in order to gain practical experience.  If the person is to be paid for the experience, the Board is to be informed.  The motion was seconded and approved 4-0.
F.  Budget Amendments:  The following fund transfers are needed to bring various cost centers into a positive balance before the end of the fiscal year by transferring these amounts from Fund Balance:
101.215.703.000   $150
101.257.715.010   $1400
101.265.812.000   $5100
101.265.920.000   $5100
101.722.702.000   $20000
   From  204.446.976.000 
   To 	101.446.968.000   $12000
The Motion by Schultz to approve the Budget Amendments as presented on Memo dated March 19, 2013 was seconded and approved 4-0 roll call vote, with Goossen being absent from voting.
9.  Citizen Commentary:  1. Hein asked when stickers on boat trailers need to be replaced.  They only need to be replaced if the resident gets a new boat trailer.  Stickers can be obtained in the Township office.  2.  Ditlow gave kudos to the Planning Commission for their action on the Village Zone, which may encourage growth in our community.  We need volunteers!  
10. Board Commentary:  Schultz took a moment to reflect on the passing of William “Bill” Good and his legacy to the Township.  She read from a memo which highlighted all that he had contributed to the community and to the township board.  His legacy in donating what is known as the William K. Good Day Park will be enjoyed by all of us now and future generations to come.  She asked for a moment of silence to honor our dear friend and neighbor.
11. With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:48 PM.

 
These Minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate
Township Clerk
